STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE - TOWN OF SURRY

SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES JUNE 22, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.

Bruce Smith reported the Army Corp of Engineers has given their approval for the Lower Pond Road culvert repair.

Tim Small approached Eric Eichner to ask about the right of way for the Surry Charter School and what the deed for the property states about it. The selectmen will research the information.

The assessment review was signed by Steve Hamilton at the DRA.

Becky Russo has given the projected school budget for 2015- 2016 to the selectmen. The school payment will remain at \$120,000.00 per month.

Million Graves group held a planning session with the assistant town clerk Krystal Lorette and selectmen Jay Croteau to review the existing cemetery maps. The group will be documenting the cemetery on July 10th, 2015. There will be four adults overseeing the work and the finished documentation will be sent to the selectmen.

Bob Bergevin spoke with the selectmen about the poor condition of the cemetery on the Surry Dam Rd. He provided several photographs of gravestones needing repair as well as several stones which needed to be reset. He had spoken to Jay Blanchard who provided an estimate of \$5440.00 to do the repairs needed. The selectmen discussed speaking with the trustees to see if there would be any available funds repair the leaning and broken stones.

The selectmen spoke with Mr. Bergevin about the trees on the Rodgers Pond Dam due by Oct 1, 2016. They also spoke about the I beams and the responsibilities of the adjacent owners.

Bruce Smith had been in contact with the trustees of the trust funds who recognize some of the problems for the formulas for cemetery lot funds. He stated there may be some available funds for the stone repair but could not say how much.

The Planning Board did not have enough members for a quorum.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes as presented.

The selectmen signed pay checks.

Jay Croteau verified the state had granted permission to reissue the grant funded radios from the Police department to the fire department.

The selectmen discussed the overdue taxes on Surry residents.

The selectmen discussed the new website and the need to update the list of town officers. They also decided to research the oldest town resident for the Post Road cane. The tax maps, building permits and town regulations will added.

Old Home Day will be on August 15, 2015.

The selectmen went over the personnel policy deciding the performance review portion would only be for full time employees with raises to be included in the department's budget.

There will be a public hearing for the fire department grant on June 29, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. at the town hall.

Jay Croteau will speak with Virginia Clark about Mr. Bergevin's complaint about the lower cemetery.

The selectmen discussed the road conditions.

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.